Dear Joe and Mary:

As members of St. Mark’s parish family, you know we have much to be grateful for, and your continued support of our ministries and programs is much appreciated.  You and your family have celebrated many rites of passage through the sacraments in our worship space.  Some have also shared in the educational experience of our parish day school.  Some have intensely met the presence of God at the altar, professed their love in lifetime commitment, or buried a loved one.  St. Mark’s has been a gathering place of prayer for one hundred years and we celebrate that heritage!
With the enthusiastic approval of our Rector and Vestry, I would welcome the opportunity to discuss with you a Special Appeal to ensure the continuation of our beautiful music tradition which enhances our worship experience.
The Need:

As many of you may be aware, an Organ Committee appointed by the Vestry has been at work this past year seeking to thoroughly understand the current state of the organ, to educate themselves about different types of organs and to determine the desired role of music at St. Mark’s. They’ve visited other churches to listen to different types of pipe organs and to talk with the organist and clergy about their music programs and how their organ was used to meet the multiple demands of worship, music, outreach and evangelism.  They also invited two experts to assess the physical state of our organ and they’ve identified the following deficiencies:
· The organ is no longer capable of supporting good congregational singing;
· The organ has a core structural issue; it was not built as a unified instrument, but is a combination of used pipes from four different sources;
· The pipes are too low so they can’t project into the room and are further muffled by the choir standing directly in front of them; and
· The organ is in such a state that it can no longer be repaired sufficiently to last.

The Solution:

The Organ Committee recommended to the Vestry that a new or used unified pipe organ be secured for St. Mark’s so that an instrument both adequate and spiritually inspiring would continue to support our thriving and diverse musical worship experience well into the future.

Extensive research has been done on available instruments and we’ve located a used organ in Milwaukee WI that would suit St. Mark’s needs in size and quality and will also fit within our sanctuary.  The total cost of the organ, including transport, is $175,000.
Benefit:

Providing a first-class organ, which was built as a unified instrument and is mechanically sound, will immediately enhance our Sunday morning worship experience.  It will also allow us to offer new liturgical experiences where music plays a more central role, such as Evensong or Hymn-Sings that will broaden our appeal in the community.
While primarily an instrument to facilitate sacred worship, a better organ will open up the opportunity for interesting secular concerts as well by engaging the local community of musicians and maybe even some from the broader metropolitan area.
You are cordially invited to a reception in the parish hall on Sunday, ________, following our monthly Evensong service which begins at 4 pm.  At that time, I and members of the Organ Committee will share with you the details of this Special Appeal and answer all your questions.
Sincerely yours in Christ,

Joe Smith, Chair

St. Mark’s Organ Committee
